

## Fwd: Staffing for 2025-26

1 message

Dan Stifter <dstifter@isd1.org>
To: Julie Nowlan <jnowlan@isd1.org>

Mon, May 12, 2025 at 3:53 PM

This is what I have from Jane. Not sure if she sent anything els.

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Jane Riesberg < jriesberg@isd1.org>

Date: Tue, Feb 4, 2025 at 6:45 PM Subject: Re: Staffing for 2025-26 To: Dan Stifter <a href="mailto:staffer@isd1.org">dstifter@isd1.org</a>>

Hi Dan,

I just wanted to let you know that I do not plan to return to my Wrap-Around Child Care position in the ACC next year. My last day will be May 29, 2025. I have enjoyed this position; however, working full-time does not work into my retirement plan. 

I would be interested in subbing in the ACC and continuing to help with preschool screening, if needed.

Lara, I planned to talk to you in person; however, I wanted to honor Dan's timeline.

Thank you, Jane Riesberg

On Wed, Jan 29, 2025 at 2:17 PM Dan Stifter <a href="mailto:dstifter@isd1.org">dstifter@isd1.org</a> wrote:

Hi Everyone,

I hope you are having a great week.

As many of you know, the district will need to make budget reductions for the 2025-2026 school year, including reductions in staffing.

To help with our planning, I'm asking for your assistance:

- If you are planning to retire at the end of this school year, please notify me by **Wednesday**, **February 5**, **2025** if you could please.
- If you do not plan to return to the district next year for any other reason, if you are willing, please also let me know by this date.

Your response will be a tremendous help as we work to address our budget challenges. If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to reach out to me.

Thank you for your time and support.

Sincerely, Dan Stifter Superintendent

Daniel J. Stifter
Superintendent - Aitkin Public Schools
We Are ISD #1
218-927-7100
"In a world where you can be anything....Be Kind"